
 

 

SPRING 2018 

The Splash 
 
LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

   
Summer will soon be here!  Even though we 
have had many days of single digit tempera-
tures, the Board at Crestwood Pool has 
been working hard to get ready for the 2018 season.  The 
members of the pool board and PAC board have remained 
the same and are working very closely to provide the best 
experience for everyone.   
 
Opening day is Saturday, May 26th. Pool hours are listed 
on the last page of The Splash. 
 
Many activities including Game Day, Membership  
Appreciation Day, Moonlight Swims, Bon-Fires and Movie 
Nights are being planned.  Please pay attention to the  
bulletin board and website for updates.   
 
It is time to get the pool ready for the summer season!  The 
more people who join us at a clean-up session, the faster 
the work gets done.  Members who participate in a clean-up 
session will receive refunds of the $50 cleanup fee.  Those  
reimbursements will be included in the envelope with your 
membership cards.   
 
Cleanup sessions are from 9am – 3pm on the following 
dates:    
April 28th 
May 5th (cover removal where we need lots of extra hands) 
May 12th (rain date) 
May 19th 
 
In recent years we have reached our threshold of 450  
membership, so get your memberships in early.  All fees, 
INCLUDING LATE FEES, must be paid prior to issuance of 
membership cards. NO ONE WILL BE ALLOWED TO EN-
TER THE POOL UNTIL ALL FEES HAVE BEEN PAID IN 
FULL. 
 
Think Spring!  Think Summer!  Think Warm!   Get those flip-
flops ready!  We are planning another great fun-filled sum-
mer at Crestwood and we hope everyone will join us. 
  

Sue Jackson  
Crestwood Board President 
 

 

 

Board Members: 

Sue Jackson  - President 

Neil McCauley—Vice President,  Buildings  and  Grounds Chair 

Justin Istenes-  Treasurer 

Gwen Stoltzfus– Secretary 

Melissa Webster—Membership Secretary 

Brian Werner-Buildings and Grounds 

Sue Dell’Elmo– Social Media/Website 

Kevin Kelley– Snack Bar, Buildings & Grounds 

Eric Schwenk- Grounds Chair and Snack Bar 

John Gombar-Buildings and Grounds 

Kristie Jacoby– Membership 

Ellen Nonnemacher– Personnel 

Lauren Hoover– Activities 

Patty Pinkerton– PAC President 

 

CRESTWOOD  SWIMMING 

POOL ASSOCIATION 

Crestwood Swimming  Pool is a smoke free environ-

ment. Smoking is not permitted at any time. 

BACK GATE REMINDER: 

The back gate by the sheds will remain locked at all times. Please use 
the  doorbell to ring the office.   

 

One of our staff will be out promptly to let you into the pool.  

Membership cards must be handed in at that time.  
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Swim & Dive 

Teams 
 

 

We are super excited for 2018! We would like to intro-

duce our PAC board for 2018: 

Patty Pinkerton—President  

Jess McCraw– Vice President 

Kristin Conley– Treasurer  

Melissa Crotty - Secretary 

2018 Swim and Dive Team Registration: 

Exeter Junior High School  

Saturday, May 5, 2018—9 am – 11 am 

Monday, May 14, 2018 —6 pm – 8 pm 

Important: Parent Information and Registration forms 

will be available on the Crestwood Swimming Pool web-

site prior to registration. Team suits and all your practice 

supplies will be available from D&J Sports at registra-

tion! A separate check will be necessary for D&J pur-

chases. 

Let’s make this a great summer for all the kids on our 

swim and dive teams! 

Chris Lynch and Nick Tomczyk will be returning as our 

head swim  and dive coaches for our Barracudas! Wel-

come back Chris and Nick and thank you!  

Like our page on Facebook to keep up to date: Crest-

wood Swim and Dive Team   

2018 Swim Lessons 

Registration Forms will be available on the Website 

shortly! 

Session dates will be: 

#1 – June 18th – June 29th 

#2 – July 9th – July 20th 

#3 – July 23th – August 3rd 

#4 – August 6th – August 17th  

If you have any questions regarding swim/dive team or 

swim lesson registration, you can email us at 

PAC@crestwoodpool.com. 

Thanks and hope to see you soon! 

Your Crestwood PAC Board 

Membership  
 

 

 

Attention Returning Members, 

 

For the past several seasons our membership has been at full 

capacity by opening day or soon after. Please remember to 

send in your invoice on time, postmarked on or before May 1, 

2018 to guarantee your spot and avoid the $35.00 late fee. 

Invoices MUST accompany payment! If you are mailing after 

May 1st please include that late fee or you won’t be able to 

pick up your membership cards or be allowed in the pool 

until that is paid.  Clean-up fee is included in the price of 

membership just like last year. If you attend a clean-up day, 

you will be reimbursed the amount of $50.00. Membership 

cards will only be issued once all dues and fees have been 

paid in full. 

 

Also, don’t forget to purchase your guest passes in advance to 

get the discounted price of $7.00 ($10.00 at the door without 

having a guest pass). There is no limit to the amount of guest 

passes you can purchase. Guest passes are good for a one 

time pass but you have two seasons to use them before 

they expire. 

 

Just a friendly reminder: If you have any address changes or 

phone number changes, please contact us or the pool 

manager. We need to make the necessary changes to our 

records so that you can continue to receive information about 

the pool. You can do this by emailing us or telling someone 

in the office during the pool season. 

 

There is still stock available for purchase for new members. 

The option for a one-time, non-stock initiation fee is also 

available. If you have stock that you would like to sell, please 

contact us or the manager to get on our list of sellers. 

Remember, every year that you don’t join the pool $50.00 

gets deducted from the value of your stock. Therefore, it is 

important to join every year or sell your stock as soon as you 

no longer want to join the pool. If you’re a new member and 

need information about stock vs. initiation fee, please check 

out our website at: www.crestwoodpool.com 

 

Thank you, 

 

Melissa Webster and Kristie Jacoby 

 

membership@crestwoodpool.com 

 

 

 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR STOCKHOLDERS: 
Please remember the inactive membership policy: 

According to our bylaws, “There shall be a $50.00 Inactive 
Membership fee assessed to any member that does not 
become active during each season. All members shall be 
notified of such an assessment each year in the Splash and 
dues notices. Should unpaid fees meet or exceed the par 
value of the stock, the members stock shall be recalled.” 
This means that after 4 years of inactivity your stock value 
will be $0. Please don't let your stock value depreciate! 

mailto:PAC@crestwoodpool.com
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Activities 

 

  

It will be another summer filled with 

your favorite activities at the  

Crestwood Swimming Pool.  Bonfire 

and s'mores nights, movie nights, 

Game Day, Membership Appreciation 

Day, and moonlight swims are all in 

the works!  A complete schedule will 

be available in the opening day 

SPLASH, as well as the Crestwood 

Swimming Pool website, and our  

Facebook page.  Can't wait to see you 

all there and create more 

fun memories!!! 
 

 

 

 

Clean Up Dates-9AM-2PM 
April 28th 
May 5th– the cover comes off—we 
need a big team off 15-20 able bod-
ied people to help remove the cov-
er. 
May 12th– Rain date (if April 28th 
or May 5th were cancelled) Check 
our Facebook page for updates. 
May 19th-Final Cleanup 
Please wear comfortable clothes  
that can get dirty. Some 
tasks require painting. 

 
 

BEACH CHAIR RULE REMINDER: 
For the safety of all our members 
both young and old beach chairs 
will no longer  be allowed to be 
stored along the clubhouse wall 

near the ladies room. Day after day these 
chairs were left  in such a way that it is impos-
sible for people to find their chairs. In the past 
we  have noticed many members climbing thru 
chairs  and almost falling. For safety reasons all 
chairs MUST go home with you. Any chairs left 
at the pool will be disposed of immediately. 
Thanks for your cooperation.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
               MEMBERSHIP CARDS 
        ***IMPORTANT NOTICE**** 
All memberships MUST be 100% paid 
in full prior to receiving pool cards and 
admittance into the pool and pool 
grounds. Under NO circumstance will 
ANY family member be admitted into 
the pool under a membership that has 
payment outstanding including late 
fees. Please do not drop off your teens 
or other family members with a mem-
bership that is not valid. There will be 
NO exceptions to this rule. Also please 
remember to always have your mem-
ber ship cards as NO members will be 
allowed into the pool without them. 
 

 



Additional Information and  
Updates Available on: 

 
www.crestwoodpool.com,  

Facebook and 
Twitter 

Wi-Fi Access 
We offer  FREE Wi-Fi to all of our members.    Our  

network is called CrestwoodPool.  The security key to  

connect is posted outside the office door.  After  

connecting, you will be prompted to accept the usage 

Terms  and Conditions.  Please  note that Crestwood Pool 

is not responsible for any misuse of the Internet and  

cannot support  any technical issues regarding Internet  

access.  Thank you and  enjoy 

20 Hearthstone Court 

PO Box 4141 

Reading, PA 19606 

610-779-9679 

Crestwood Swimming Pool 
Association 

Summer Board Meeting  
Schedule 
 

All members are welcome to attend board meetings, 

which are held at the pool, except for in the case of very 

bad weather.   

Tuesday June 5th , 7pm 
Tuesday June 26th , 7pm 
Tuesday July 17th  , 7pm 
Tuesday August  7th  , 7pm  

Tuesday August 28th , 7pm 

Have a Party at Crestwood! 
 
As a benefit of being a member of Crestwood 

Pool, you are welcome to reserve the pavilion for 

your next get-together with family and friends. 

 

The Pavilion is a great place to hold your next party! 

Members may reserve the pavilion during regular 

pool hours free of charge and all Crestwood members 

are free. Any non-members attending pay a reduced 

guest fee of $7.   

 

For an extra special time, consider renting out the 

entire pool after hours and have a private party!  For 

further details about private parties after normal pool 

hours, contact the Pool Manager. 

 

Dates will go quickly so call the pool or email the 

Pool Manager to reserve your date today! 

 

Also, please remember that no alcohol is permitted on 

pool grounds at any time. The pool reserves the right 

to inspect any containers on the property.  

 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK! 

Please follow us on  our Crestwood 
Swimming Pool page to be kept in 

touch with severe weather closings,  

 

Lap Swimming 

 

Lanes  will be marked for  lap  Swimming on 

Tues and Thurs from 6:30—8:00,   

beginning mid-June. 

Pool Hours 

OPENING DAY: May 26th at 11:00 am! 
Weekdays : 5/29-6/6 3:00—8:00 

Sat 5/26 11-8; Sun  &  Mon  5/27 & 5/28 12-8 

The pool will be open to accommodate  Exeter  

Township  School District scheduled early outs and last 

day of school. Please check Facebook for updates once 

the pool opens. 


